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 May 20, 2016 
 
 
Professor Raj Gandhi, 
Harish-Chandra Research Institute,  
Chhatnag Road,  
Jhunsi Allahabad, (U.P.) 221506  
INDIA 
 
Dear Professor Raj Gandhi, 
 
We are pleased to inform you that you have been selected to receive a Neutrino Physics Center 
Fellowship, and invite you to come to the lab for a period of 2 months, following the proposal that you 
have submitted.  This is for a visit that could start as early as 6/11/2016. Given limited funding and a 
desire for consistency among recipients, the award for your application is $6,900.  This can support up to 
$45/day for per diem, $25/day for a housing allowance, $140/week for a car rental, plus costs for travel 
from your home institution, arranged through the Fermilab travel office.   
 
We sincerely hope that you will accept this fellowship and we would appreciate a reply at your earliest 
convenience.  Please contact Etta Johnson (johnsone@fnal.gov) and she can prepare the required travel 
authorization. 
 
We would appreciate a response to this offer by June 1, 2016. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Deborah A. Harris   

 
 

Bonnie Fleming 

 
Stephen Parke 
Neutrino Physics Center Coordinators 
 
Cc:   R. Rameika 

S. Brice 
E. Johnson 
S. Schuler  

Neutrino Physics Center 
Neutrino Division 
 



 

 

Robert K. Plunkett 
Intensity Frontier Department 
Particle Physics Division 

630.840.2392 (phone) 
630.840.3614 (fax) 

plunk@fnal.gov 

 
          4 March, 2014 
 
      

Professor Jayanta Kumar Bhattacharjee 
Director, Harish Chandra Research Institute, 
Jhusi,  
Allahabad, 

  India 211019 
 
 Dear Dr. Bhattacharjee: 
 
 I am writing to inform you that Dr. Rajesh C. Gandhi, of your institute, has been 

selected as a recipient of an Intensity Frontier Fellowship at Fermilab. The 
Fellowship is program funded by the United States Department of Energy (DOE) 
with the goal of creating a dynamic intellectual environment for experimentalists 
and theoreticians interested in the exploitation of the intensity frontier in particle 
physics. To this end, the program provides research funding in the form of the 
Intensity Frontier Fellowships, to intellectual and field leaders in the areas of 
neutrino physics, muon physics, and other areas. 

 
 The selection of Fellows is done by a peer committee of scientists appointed by the 

Fermilab Director. The majority of the membership of the committee is from outside 
Fermilab. I am currently serving as chair of the selection committee. You can read 
more about the program at this link: 

 
   http://www.fnal.gov/pub/forphysicists/fellowships/intensity_frontier/ 
 
 
 Dr. Gandhi has been selected based on his proposal to study possibiities of physics 

within the LBNE (Long Baseline Neutrino Experiment). This project will send a 
neutrino beam from Fermilab, near Chicago, to South Dakota, in the west of the 
United States. It is expected that the project will resolve the question of fundamental 
symmetry violation of neutrinos, a very difficult and important problem. As part of 
the project a “near detector” at Fermilab is required. Dr. Gandhi’s program will 
focus on physics opportunities of such a detector in a very intense beam of 
neutrinos. 

 
 As part of the Fellowship goals, Dr. Gandhi will be spending extended time at 

Fermilab during 2014. The fellowship provides funding to facilitate this. We very 
much look forward to the opportunity for close collaboration with Dr. Gandhi. 
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     With all best regards, 
 
  

 
 
 
      Robert Plunkett 
      Chair, Selection Committee 
 Intensity Frontier Fellowships 



June 5th 2018

Dear Raj Gandhi, 

We are pleased to inform you that you have been selected to receive a Neutrino Physics Center Fellow-
ship Award, and we invite you to come to Fermilab for a period of up to 52 days to perform the work as 
described in your proposal.  Your proposal was very strong and we look forward to the contributions you 
will make to the neutrino community. 

This award is for a visit that could start as early as June 15th, 2018 and must be completed by February 
15th, 2019.  Your award will cover per diem ($35/day), a rental car,  housing, 1 round trip taxi journey 
($130 total), and 1 round trip to Chicago (to a maximum of $500 domestic or $1500 international flights). 

The award will automatically cover onsite housing (up to $25/day).   If you have not requested onsite 
housing, please do so as soon as you accept, using the following link http://fess.fnal.gov/accommoda-
tions/housing-request/. 
If you have requested and can show you have been unable to get onsite housing, we will cover offsite 
housing, up to an allowed amount.  Please let us know as soon as possible whether or not you have on-
site housing as this will impact whether or not we can award proposals presently on the wait list.

We sincerely hope that you will accept this fellowship and we would appreciate a reply within one week 
from today. Please CC Etta Johnson (johnsone@fnal.gov) on your response.

If you choose to accept the award, Etta will provide you with the full details of allowable expenses for 
your award and will prepare the required travel authorization, which must be completed before you in-
cur any travel costs. Any travel or hotels you book yourself may not be reimbursable.

If you are not a US citizen or permanent resident, then regardless of your visa status, you must also CC 
the Visa Office (visaoffice@fnal.gov) on your response. Once you have spoken with the Visa Office and 
secured any necessary visa, we may then proceed with the award disbursement. Any travel booked be-
fore you establish your visa status will not be reimbursable.

You will only be reimbursed for times when you are in residence at Fermilab. If you plan to travel during 
your time at the lab, you must provide that information ASAP. You will not be paid/reimbursed for time 
you are away from the lab. All aspects of the awards must be spent under DOE, Fermilab, and NPC rules 
and guidelines. 
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Once you’ve accepted, please send us a photo and a ~200-word abstract describing your project so we can 
upload it to the NPC website (http://npc.fnal.gov).  Lastly, your acceptance means you agree to provide 
a one-page report at the end of your fellowship, stating what was achieved during your award time. 

We would appreciate a response to this offer by one week from today and hope to see you soon. 

Bonnie Fleming

!

Stephen Parke

Louise Suter

Neutrino Physics Center Coordinators

Cc:  S. Brice

G. Zeller

E. Johnson

J. Saviano 

Visa Office
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